EXHIBIT

Jennifer Orozco ﬁ

From: Hannah Elliott

Sent: Thursday, July 25, 2024 4:56 PM
To: Jennifer Orozco

Subject: FW: Dry Creek Quarry 07-0160

From: JOHNSON Becky * DGMI <Becky.JOHNSON@dogami.oregon.gov>

Sent: Thursday, July 25, 2024 4:32 PM

To: Hannah Elliott <Hannah.Elliott@crookcountyor.gov>

Cc: Plan <plan@crookcountyor.gov>; CARLEY Melissa * DGMI <melissa.carley@dogami.oregon.gov>
Subject: RE: Dry Creek Quarry 07-0160

Good Afternoon Hannabh,

This site currently doesn’t have any active violations or complaints, although we did receive a complaint Tuesday
regarding fugitive dust and blasting, we have regulatory authority over neither and helped them with contact info
for the county/DEQ for the fugitive dust. It's important to note that we do not have a valid permittee for this
site. Richard L. Bartels is still the listed “current” permitee, but we are aware that he has passed away as of April
2023. The operator has been notified multiple times that a transfer needs to occur to keep operating but we have
yet to receive an application. If you would like a copy of the public portion of the digital site file, I'd be happy to
provide that for you.

Take Care,

Becky Johnson (She/her/hers)

Office Operations Assistant

Cell: (541) 514-5305

Oregon Department of Geology and Mineral Industries

From: Hannah Elliott <Hannah.Elliott@crookcountyor.gov>
Sent: Thursday, July 25, 2024 4:02 PM
To: DGMI_DL_mlrr.info <mlrr.info@oregon.gov>

Subject: Dry Creek Quarry 07-0160

Some people who received this message don't often get email from hannah elliott@crookcountyor.gov. Learn why this is
important

Good afternoon,

We have an application before us to amend our Crook County Comprehensive Plan to expand the Dry
Creek Quarry (07-0160). Our Planning Commission has requested we look into the records for the
existing Dry Creek Quarry site. Could you please send us any violations or formal complaints submitted
to DOGAMI for this site?

Thank you,



Howunal EULOH

Associate Planner

Crook County Community Development
Office: (541) 447-3211 Ext. 243

300 NE 3 St, Room 12

Prineville OR, 97754
WWW.CO0.crook.or.us

Department hours:
Monday-Thursday 8-12 & 1-4, Friday 8-12

plan@crookcountyor.gov (planning related)
bld@crookcountyor.gov (building related)
onsite@crookcountyor.gov (septic related)

Disclaimer: Please note that the information in this email is an informal statement and shall not be
deemed to constitute final County action effecting a change in the status of a person’s property or
conferring any rights, including any reliance rights, on any person.

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE - This e-mail may contain information that is privileged, confidential, or
otherwise exempt from disclosure under applicable law. If you are not the addressee or it appears from
the context or otherwise that you have received this e-mailin error, please advise me immediately by
reply e-mail, keep the contents confidential, and immediately delete the message and any attachments

from your system.
[CAUTION:This email originated from outside of the organization. DO NOT CLICK LINKS or open attachments unless you
recognize the sender and know the content is safe]



